
  

Pierce Elementary PATS Meeting 
March 28, 2023 

 
Attendees: Katie Prince- President, Kate Siebrandt- Vice President, Maria Becker- Treasurer, Kristi Brummels- 

Secretary,         Brandy Price, Crys Bauermeister, Stacy Stepp, Erika Wolken, Katryna Taylor, Amber Smeal 
 

                      Agenda Item Notes/Comments 

Call to Order    

Secretary’s Report Kristi provided a summary of the February 2023 meeting minutes. Brandy motioned to 
approve the report. Katryna seconded. Report approved. 

  Treasurer’s Report Maria provided a summary of the treasurer’s report. Kristi motioned to approve the report. Erika 
seconded. Report approved.  

Old Business  A snack cart was provided for teachers at parent teacher conferences.  
 
Spirit sales were held on March 7th. Our inventory is very low after the sale. We will reorder items in 
the fall.  
 
Letters have been sent to area schools requesting artwork for the Pierce County Fair. There has been 
a positive response so far.  
 
Boot bags have been ordered.  

Snack Sales  Our final snack sale for the school year will be held on Friday, April 14th.  

School Librarian Appreciation Day School librarian appreciation day is April 4th. Discussion was held as to whether or not we should 
celebrate staff days individually or all together during teacher and staff appreciation week at the 
beginning of May. Crys motioned to recognize all teachers and staff at the beginning of May. Brandy 
seconded. Motion unanimously approved.  
 
Discussion was held about using funds from cookie dough sales to make improvements to the school 
library. Moveable shelving and preschool reading furniture are suggestions. We will begin looking 
into options and discuss further.  
 
Crys suggested that we participate in the One Book One School reading program this fall. The Land of 
Roar is a possible book selection. Every family would receive a copy of the book and there would be 
various activities planned as well as a possible author visit.  

Teacher Appreciation Week  Teacher appreciation week will be held May 1-5. There are currently 54 teachers and staff. Possible 
ideas for the week include breakfast, a popcorn and candy bar, potting flowers, lunch, ice cream and 



  

gift cards. Brandy will contact the Legion and Katie will contact 411 for meal pricing and lunch 
options. Katie will contact Mayflower Nursery and Johansen’s Greenhouse about the possibility of 
potting flowers and pricing. We may ask for volunteers to bring snacks for the teachers lounge 
throughout the week. 

End of Year Celebration The end of year celebration is scheduled for Friday, May 19th. There will not be a rain date. Crys 
motioned to rent an obstacle course and three smaller inflatables as we have in the past. Stacy 
seconded. Motion unanimously approved.  

Fair Art Exhibits  Artwork for the fair will be hung on July 24th at 5 pm. We would like teachers to submit artwork by 
May 19th.  

Meeting Adjournment  Katryna motioned to adjourn the meeting. Erika seconded. Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, 
April 25, 2023.  

 


